The Rt. Honourable Jean Chretien

Prime Minister of Canada

Langevin Block

80 Wellington St.

Ottawa, Ont.

K1A 0A2

21 December 1998

Dear Mr. Prime Minister:

Re:
"Jesus snubbed"

We were extremely shocked and dismayed to read in today's National Post that your office banned references to Jesus or the New Testament in the texts read by Christian clergy at the memorial service for those killed in the Swissair tragedy off the Nova Scotia coast last September.  No restrictions at all, however, were placed on the religious content of texts delivered by other denominations.

In the name of our predominantly Christian constituency we would ask that a full investigation of this blatantly anti-Christian bias be carried out, and that appropriate consequences be taken regarding the officials responsible.  In our view, a simple apology will not be sufficient.  This matter must be treated on the same footage as if, for example, a rabbi was selectively targeted for such treatment.  

Unfortunately, members of Parliament have, in recent years, shown a lack of respect for the traditional religious holidays of the majority of Canadians.  For example, while Jewish newspapers feature wishes for Rosh Hashanah, we have to be content with "Happy Holidays" or "Season's Greetings".

We would appreciate knowing the result of the anticipated investigation of this serious matter.

Yours truly,

Canadian Polish Congress, Toronto District 

